DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES
ANALYST: MIRANDA LESKINEN

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2024 Revised Budget, Annualized
	
	$99,449,064
	
	$100,568,704
	
	39.8
	
	0.0

	2025 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$619,179
	
	$0
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2025 Decision Packages
	
	$13,514,848
	
	$11,564,587
	
	6.0 
	
	0.0

	2025 Proposed Budget
	
	$113,584,000
	
	$112,133,291
	
	45.8
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium, annualized
	
	14.2%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium, annualized
	
	13.6%
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: State and federal funds, local cities, outside grant funds, philanthropies. 



DESCRIPTION

The Developmental Disabilities and Early Childhood Supports Division (DDESCD) is a division of the Department of Community and Human Services that, as part of its services portfolio, provides services for King County residents with developmental disabilities and their families. Services include early intervention for infants and toddlers with developmental delays, employment services for youth and adults, informational outreach, resource coordination for families of children with developmental disabilities, school to work training, independent living and community integration, and more.

The provision of direct services is mostly carried out through contracts with community non-profits, with department staff performing strategic planning, coordination, contract management, compliance, and billing functions.

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

The proposed 2025 budget for Developmental Disabilities is approximately $113.5 million, a 14% increase from 2024, with a net additional 6.0 FTEs. Notable proposed budget changes include:

· Elimination of the General Fund-backed Grants Application and Capacity Building (GACB) program (approximately $813,000 and 2.0 FTEs) to address the General Fund deficit. The program contracts out to consultants that help community-based organizations in contracting with the county. According to Executive staff, although this is a reduction in service, there are still other potential avenues for accessing similar technical assistance services backed by non-General Fund sources (e.g., BSK and VSHSL technical assistance and capacity building services).
· Adds $1 million in budget authority (covered by existing fund balance) for provider stability supports (e.g., targeted rate enhancement and technical support) across DCHS systems supporting individuals with intellectual and developmental delays and disabilities and their families. 
· Adds approximately $1.3 million and 8.0 FTEs for positions including:
· Adult Services Evaluator (converting a TLT to an FTE);
· Lived Experience Lead;
· Special Projects Coordinator;
· Early Support for Infant and Toddlers (ESIT) Workforce Development Lead;
· ESIT Referral Specialist;
· Development Promotion Team Lead;
· School to Work Team Lead; and
· Equity Inclusion and Belonging (EIB) Lead.

According to Executive staff, none of these proposed positions would be General Fund-backed.

The proposed 2025 budget would also make a few technical adjustments, including revenue and expenditure authority alignments and a vacancy rate adjustment to capture salary savings from employee turnover.

KEY ISSUES

ISSUE 1 – GACB PROGRAM ELIMINATION

Whether to eliminate the GACB program represents a policy choice.
